HEMPSTEAD HARBOR PROTECTION COMMITTEE

FINAL MEETING MINUTES

Meeting of November 3, 2004

Sea Cliff Village Hall – 7:30 pm

NOTE: Items Requiring Action are Italicized in Bold.

Present: Bill Clemency (Chair, Flower Hill) Eric Swenson (Director), Tom Ryan (Oyster Bay), Aldona Lawson (Oyster Bay), Fred Pollack (N. Hempstead), Kevin Braun (N. Hempstead), Patrice Benneward (Manhasset Bay Protection Committee, Roslyn Harbor and Glenwood / Glen Head Civic Association), Joel Ziev (N. Hempstead), Len Shaw (Roslyn), Ken Arnold (Nassau County DPW), Tammy Goldstein (Nassau County Parks), Dan Maddock (Sea Cliff), Sherry Forgash (Nassau County Soil & Water Conservation District); Pete Kolodner (Nassau County Soil & Water Conservation District).

Discussion:  

I          Call to Order - Bill welcomed everyone.  Since there were some new faces, a round of 

            introductions was made. 

II          Approval of Minutes of September 8th, 2004 meeting - Approved with no corrections. Motion 

            by Aldona Lawson, Seconded by Kevin Braun.  Approved unanimously.
III          Harbor Management Plan - Eric explained that the final plan was printed (75 copies + 20 

CD-ROM versions) and that the Committee decided to hire Cashin to produce an Executive Summary (100 copies).  Copies of each were distributed at the meeting to each municipality as well as to the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor, the Glenwood / Glen Head Civic Association and the North Shore Environmental Alliance.  Copies have been hand-delivered to the Department of State.  In addition, copies have been, or will be, distributed to the Port Washington, Bryant (Roslyn), Gold Coast (future – Glen Head), Sea Cliff and Glen Cove Libraries.  Finally, a copy will also be sent to the N.Y.S. Legislative Commission on Water Resource Needs of Long Island and New York.  Fred Pollack indicated that the Town of North Hempstead may put the document on its website.

The next (and final) step is for the member municipalities to adopt the plan.  Since the Town of North Hempstead acted as Lead Agent and performed the environmental (SEQR) review for the member municipalities, it is not necessary for each municipality to conduct its own review.  All that is necessary is for each Board to adopt the plan.  The Committee would like to see the plan adopted by all municipalities by the end of the year.  Copies of any resolutions adopting the plan should be sent to Eric.

IV         Municipal Updates – 

Oyster Bay – Aldona reported that the Town applied for, and received a Long Island Sound Study small grant for the purchase and installation of vinyl storm drain medallions in the Town around Hempstead and Oyster Bay harbors.  In addition, Town residents overwhelmingly approved the $30 Million SEA-Fund 2 environmental bond proposition.  Half of the approved funds will go to open space acquisition (including possibly the KeySpan parcel along Hempstead Harbor) and the other half will be used for parks improvements.  Decision-making will be by a committee similar to the first SEA Fund.

North Hempstead – Kevin reported that the Town has applied for two grants – one to extend the trail system along the western shore of Hempstead Harbor (“segment 2”) and one to complete the wetlands restoration at Bar Beach.

Nassau County DPW – Ken reported the county has issued two RFPs relative to stormwater.  The first will review county operations and develop pollution prevention plans.  Part of this will include the development of generic pollution prevention plans for certain types of facilities (e.g. public works garages) that can be adopted by HHPC member municipalities for incorporation into their own pollution prevention plans.  This helps fulfill the requirements of Phase II’s minimum control measure # 6.  The second RFP involves the development of draft generic drainage use 
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ordinances.  As part of this project, 10 municipalities will be selected (including Glen Cove and the three towns) for review of their current drainage programs.  The County is also sponsoring a “good housekeeping” seminar on November 9th at the Old Bethpage Village Restoration.  Eileen Keenan from Sea Grant will train municipal staffs in the use of best management practices so that they can in turn train the employees under them.  Finally, the county is in the process of purchasing flyer / brochure stands that will be disseminated to libraries and village halls.

Roslyn – Len reported that the Village is having a joint hearing on November 4th at 8:00 pm at the Bryant Library on the proposal to develop the former “Stop and Shop” site.  The hearing will be held by the Board of Trustees, the Historic District Board and the Site Review Board to consider the application of BITI, II, LLC of Jericho to build 112 row houses, a waterfront promenade, a public park, open space and municipal parking.

Sea Cliff – Dan reported that the members of the North Shore Country Club have decided not to pursue development of a portion of their property that abuts Scudder’s Pond.  In addition, the developers of the Hin Fin site have approached the village to ask for reconsideration of its opposition to running a sewer line through the village in order to hook into the Glen Cove treatment plan.  Since the developer cannot submit an acceptable Draft Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) to the Town of North Hempstead without demonstrating an acceptable plan to deal with its sewage, the village’s response is of critical importance to the developers.

Nassau County Parks – Tammy reported that the Department of Parks and Recreation has a new Chief Deputy Commissioner, Richard Murphy.  Mr. Murphy formerly worked for the New York City Parks Department and is very enthusiastic about improving the county’s parks system.  Tammy will try to have Mr. Murphy attend one of our future meetings.

V         LIS CAC and Civic Group Updates -  no updates this meeting.

VI        Outreach Subcommittee Report -  Eric reported that press conference on pet waste (September 

25th) was well attended by everyone but the press despite extensive outreach, although a couple local papers did run stories based on the press release that accompanied the media advisory.  It could be that “pet waste is something the reporters don’t want to touch”.  Eric brought a number of the pet waste brochures and encouraged members to take them and leave them at village halls, libraries and pet shops around the harbor.  Aldona reported that she, Eric and Dan Maddock were able to outreach to over a thousand pet owners at the Sea Cliff Mini Mart.  Aldona also reminded the Committee that we had previously decided to hold off on publicity of the completion of the Harbor Management Plan until all of the municipalities have adopted it.  Finally, Aldona reported that the Committee was mentioned in an October 10th article in the New York Times on stormwater efforts.

VII
Announcements, Updates & Upcoming Events – Eric reported that he and Bill gave 

             presentations to the Village Boards of Sea Cliff (September 20th) and Sands Point (September 

28th) and they were well received.  In addition, Eric gave testimony at the City of Glen Cove hearing on the Sea Isle Marina FEIS.  Following his testimony, he received a phone call from Jeffrey Forchelli, the attorney for the developer, who assured him that they would meet all required storm water requirements.  Eric also announced some upcoming stormwater seminars: Nassau County’s Good Housekeeping Seminar (November 9th) (see discussion above); a 4th Annual Southeast New York Stormwater Conference & Trade Show (November 9th); and the SUNY ESF Stormwater Workshops – Fishkill (Jan. 13 – June 7th).  In addition, the Long Island Sound Summit will be held on November 13th at the New York Botanical Garden in the Bronx.  Eric, Carol, Patrice and Jennifer Wilson Pines will be attending.  Eric also mentioned that it appears that the Committee did not receive its LISS Small Grant Application for web site development.  Also on September 30th and October 14th, the Department of State held an informational workshop as well as a formal hearing on changes to Significant Coastal Fish & Wildlife Habitat designations.  The Committee recommended that the habitat boundary be extended both northward and southward to include known habitats and to have it coincide with the Harbor Management Plan boundaries.  Finally, Eric noted that Secretary of State Randy A. Daniels had planned to do a press conference on the harbor but a last minute change in his 
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schedule precluded it.  DOS staff, however have assured Eric that he will come down to the harbor at some time in the future.

VIII
Update of HHPC Contact list – Eric distributed copies of the updated list.

IX
Funding Update – Eric reported that the Committee has finally been able to submit its first claim 

($26,000) to the county for past dues owed.  In addition, the Committee received notice that it has been awarded a $1,500 “member item” grant from Assemblyman DiNapoli in this year’s state budget.  Eric is working on the detailed workplan that must be submitted to the state prior to receiving these funds.  At this point, it is expected that these funds will be used to produce and install our first coastal interpretive sign.  Finally, Eric reported that the Committee was approached by the Coalition to Save Hempstead Harbor with a request that the Committee help pay for the production of the annual water monitoring report.  This will amount to $700 out of the approximate $3,000 cost.  After discussion between Eric, Bill and the Village, their request was agreed to.

X
My Pet Protects Hempstead Harbor Program - Eric noted that this project has been completed 

             and the final report and final claim sent to the Long Island Sound Study office.

XI
Scudders Pond / Storm Drain Retrofit Grant - Bill mentioned that earlier that day, the kickoff 

meeting and site visit for the subwatershed plan component was held at the North Shore Country Club.  Eric gave an overview of the project and pointed out that the Committee received the permission from the Department of State and from the two consultants to select both EEA, Inc. and Cameron Engineering as consultants to work in a team approach on the project.  EEA will serve as the lead consultant with Cameron as a sub.  This component (the major component of the grant) is expected to be completed by March 31, 2005. The storm drain retrofit component is being worked on by Engineering students at Hofstra University and their initial report is due very shortly.

XII        Model Ordinance & Procedures Development – Eric pointed out that he will be contacting 

Committee members shortly with the information needed to develop the gameplan for the development of model ordinances for erosion and sediment control, stormwater management and steep slopes; model ordinance for waterways enforcement and model site plan review procedures for construction site runoff control and post construction runoff controls

XIII       Next Meeting - Wednesday, December 1, 2004 at Roslyn Harbor Village Hall – 500 Motts Cove 

             Road, Roslyn Harbor.  NOTE LOCATION OF MEETING.

 The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm







